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I attended the 7 April 2000 meeting and the following matters of interest arose:

1. The Board has been seeking clarification of its jurisdiction following the election and the assumed end of the directive from the previous Minister of Conservation to Conservation Boards to steer clear of becoming environmental watchdogs on areas other than DOC administered land.   At the moment Regional Conservation Boards are in limbo as to their wider responsibilities and they have requested, through the Conservation Authority, clarification of their jurisdiction from the new minister.   This may have ramifications for the Board’s role in respect of regional RMA issues and thus for the work of WRC but it is hard to envisage any radical changes in jurisdiction at this stage. 

It has been agreed that from here on the Board should try and concentrate on key issues relating to the protection of ecosystems and try and make a particular impact as an advocate for these, rather than trying to pursue a large number of less significant issues through costly litigation via the environment court.

2.
The Board has resolved to look each time it meets at one aspect of the Regional Conservancy’s Conservation Management Strategy.   At this meeting it reviewed the animal pest control strategy in the region.   The results show that while on the face of things DOC appears to be making steady progress in controlling possums, deer, goats, rodents and mustelids, there are numerous gaps due essentially to inadequate funding. 
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There appears to be a good spirit of co-operation between the conservancy and WRC in targeting specific areas, particularly in respect of possum eradication programmes.   Conservancy staff maintained that co-operation also exists in the management of recreational hunting but did not seem to be particularly well briefed on the measures WRC is adopting.   There is clearly scope for improvement here.

The greatest problem is an absence of monitoring and this will not improve until adequate staff resources are available, a forlorn hope in the immediate future.

3.
It was pointed out that WRC could assist trampers groups by giving prior notification to such bodies of its plans to log particular sectors.   I said that I thought this was already in place but others seem to feel it isn’t working satisfactorily.   One can envisage the rumpus that the demise of a worthy tramper taken out by a falling rogue log would generate.

4.
WRC’s willingness to manage the enlarged Belmont track was warmly welcomed by all concerned.   The PR value of taking this initiative is very considerable.   Some signage along the way acknowledging the Regional Council’s role would be desirable.

CHRIS LAIDLAW

Councillor

